


August 28, 2024 

 

 

 

Re: Brother Scott and Sister Donna Allen 

 

Dear Pastor and Friends: 

 

I am writing this letter to let you know that Brother Scott and Sister Donna Allen have resigned 
as missionaries from Macedonia World Baptist Missions.   

 

Due to an unforeseen family emergency here in the States, they will no longer be able to 
continue serving in Brazil.  We thank the Lord for them and their love for the Lord.  We ask 
that you continue to pray for them during this difficult  time.     

 

To help them during this transition, Macedonia will continue receiving support for them until 
December 31, 2024.  After that time any support sent here will be returned to you. 

 

If you have any questions concerning the Allen’s, feel free to reach out to us, or call Brother 
Allen directly at 770-657-7781.  We will try to answer any questions you might have.    

 

 

  

Yours for Souls, 

 

 

 

 

Jason M. Hamby 

Assistant Director 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Pastor and Fellow Supporters, 

 

I’m writing just to confirm that I’ve been in communication with Scott and Donna 

Allen concerning the current issues they’ve been facing for some time.  As their 

Pastor, I feel it is definitely in their, and their family’s best interest that this transition 

is made at this time. While this wasn’t on any of our radars, I’m confident they are 

doing their best to honor their commitments, all the way from Guaranta do Norte, 

Mateo Grosso, to Georgia, USA. 

 

Our hearts are heavy with them because we know where their hearts have been for so 

long.  I’m asking on their behalf, to follow our lead as a sending church and extend 

their monthly support to at least until the end of this calendar year.  I know it will be a 

great blessing, especially with how quick they’re having to make this move.   

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me. 

 

Thank you so much for your prayers and continued support for the Allen Family. 

 

Graciously, 

 

Derik Lawrence 

Pastor, Victory Baptist Church 
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